
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 20 January 2020  

DEEP LEARNING DAY 3 

On Tuesday, students came off timetable for our 3rd Deep Learning Day 

of the year. They were able to experience a range of topics which are 

relevant to them in the wider world.   Among the subjects covered across 

Years 7-13 were lessons on Digital Literacy, Peer Pressure, and Human 

Rights. Half of our Year 7 cohort went on a trip to visit religious temples, 

and our GCSE Art students visited Tate Modern.  

Our Year 8 students have begun to talk about their GCSE options, and as 

part of that, had the opportunity to sign up to participate in a Textiles or 

Tech Graphics taster day which we ran in conjunction with the University 

of Creative Arts Farnham. They had great fun learning new techniques 

which they then put into practice to produce a finished piece by the end 

of the day. 

Please see page 5 of this week’s newsletter for some photographs of the 

students and the work they produced. 

  “A single act of kindness throws out roots in all 

directions, and the roots spring up and make new 

trees.” – Amelia Earhart 

WORD OF THE CYCLE 

Our next Word of the Cycle, which we will be incorporating into 

discussions during lessons and tutor time with students, is below. We 

would be grateful if you could continue to support this by using the word 

in conversation at home.  

SALIENT (adjective): most noticeable or important. 

Example: Before writing her essay, the student summarised the salient 

points that she wanted to make sure she included. 

FULLBROOK UNIFORM SHOP REMINDER 

Please remember that the on-site Fullbrook Uniform Shop will be 

closed on Wednesday 29 January due to staff training.   All other opening 

times remain the same.  

Apologies for any inconvenience this may cause. 

LES MISÉRABLES  

 

Tickets for our production of Les 

Misérables will go on sale to the 

public from Monday 27 January 

via the Fullbrook main school 

reception team. 

 

Performance Schedule 

Thursday 12 March – 7pm 

Friday 13 March – 7pm 

Saturday 14 March – 7pm 
 

Ticket Prices 

Adults - £12 

Concessions - £5 

Family of 4 - £30 (max 2 adults) 

Family of 5 - £35 (max 2 adults) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

EXCEPTIONAL WEATHER - REMINDER 

Fullbrook will always aim to be open as long as it is safe to do so, whatever 

the weather. If, for any reason, the site is opening later than usual this will 

be announced on the school website, social media and on Eagle Radio.  

Parents/carers should make their own judgement about the conditions of 

travel from their own location and the safety of their sons/daughters. We 

also ask that students who cycle to school only do so if the conditions are 

safe enough.  

More details on this are available on the Fullbrook website under the 

policies section or by clicking here.  

FULLBROOK PARENTS EVENING BOOK SWAP 

We are delighted to announce that we will be holding a Fullbrook Book 

Swap at each Parents’ Evening. We therefore encourage all students, 

parents and staff to bring any books you have read and would like to swap. 

You will have the opportunity to do this during the course of the evening, 

as well as take home a range of reading lists. 

LES MISÉRABLES REHEARSALS W/C 27 JANUARY 

Please see page 3 of the newsletter for next week’s rehearsal schedule and 

any important notices from Miss Lawrence. Cast & crew must return the 

consent slip for the weekend rehearsal schedule that starts in February if 

they haven’t already done so.  

MOBILE APP SAFETY UPDATE 

The topic of young people and safety when using social media is one that 

is frequently in the media, and often a concern for parents & careers. 

Mobile apps are readily available for use on smart phones, with new ones 

appearing and it can often be difficult to keep track of the age ratings and 

risks related to each one. 

This week, the BBC reported on the new code of conduct which has been 

published by the Information Commissioner’s Office for government 

approval. To read more about the new safety measures which developers 

will be required to build into their software, and how it will help protect 

young people please click here. 

Safer Internet Day will take place on Tuesday, 20 February 2020, and to 

support this, the Online Safety Alliance have produced some updated 

information sheets for parents & carers. On pages 6 & 7 of this newsletter 

you can find out more about Instagram, Snapchat, WhatsApp & TikTok 

including age ratings, safety tips and concerns to be aware of. A standalone 

PDF of these information sheets will be available on the Fullbrook website 

next week. 

BOOKS2AFRICA 

DONATION 

Books2Africa is a charity which 

transports books from the UK, 

by boat, to various countries in 

Africa where they are 

desperately needed.  

At Fullbrook we had a number of 

maths textbooks which no 

longer match the current 

syllabus in the UK, but are still 

perfectly good resources that 

people can learn from.  

 

With funding in education so 

tight, it's a shame to see 

resources going to waste, so we 

wanted to share what we have 

on a global level. The alternative 

is that they end up in landfill, so 

reusing them is great for the 

environment too. 

 

 

To find out more about the work 

Books2Africa do, please visit 

their website. 

www.books2africa.org 

 

 

http://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/03/Contingency-plan-for-exceptional-weather.pdf
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-51200232
http://www.books2africa.org/


GYM & DANCE SHOW - CANCELLATION 

Due to unforeseen circumstances, the Gym & Dance Show which we included 

on the ‘Dates For Your Diary’ section last week, has now been cancelled. Please 

accept our apologies. 

STUDENT NEWS 

We were recently contacted by the parent of a former student to tell us about 

an amazing charitable act by one of our current students who wanted to do 

something to support a friend (also a Fullbrook student) who is currently being 

treated for Cancer. 

Over the weekend of 17-19 January, Louisa H organised a cake sale for Cancer 

Research UK which she hoped her family & friends would support. By Friday 

night she had raised £80. Baking didn't stop through the Saturday, as Louisa felt 

she could sell some at the church, where her family attends.  

With social media engaged, cake orders were also coming in at a high rate and 

by Saturday mid-evening, Louisa had raised £200. Sunday morning arrived and 

all cakes were sold out at church by 11am, but still the orders came. So back 

home she went to carry on baking to fulfil orders. 

Having only thought she would sell £20-30 of cakes, Louisa’s total by Sunday 

evening was over £600 and rising thanks to the community getting behind her.  

Congratulations Louisa, what an amazing achievement! 

SPORTS NEWS 

Year 9 Girls Basketball: On Thursday 16 January, our Year 9 girls took on 

Saint John the Baptist here at Fullbrook.  With an impressive display of court 

dominance, they secured a convincing victory of 34-4 against the visiting side. 

Well done girls on a great result. 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY   

Thursday 30 January    
Year 11 Post 16 Education Choices Meetings (by 

appointment) 

Thursday 6 February  Year 7 Parents Evening (by appointment) 

Friday 7 February   Early finish for students (Half Inset for staff training) 

Thursday 13 February  Year 8 Parents Evening (by appointment) 

Friday 14 February  End of Half Term (normal finish time) 

 

 

 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols to view the Fullbrook 

Facebook & Twitter pages. 
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